
From: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
To: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/12/2016 2:53:49 PM
Subject: RE: Haile Gold Mine

Have Camlin look up whether we’ve said anything on this. I can’t remember off the top of my head.
 
Rob Godfrey
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Desk: (803) 734-2028 | Mobile: (803) 429-6068
 
From: Adams, Chaney 

Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2016 1:43 PM

To: Godfrey, Rob

Subject: FW: Haile Gold Mine
 
 
 
From: Jack Morris [mailto:jmor513@gmail.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, April 12, 2016 11:41 AM

To: Adams, Chaney

Subject: Haile Gold Mine
 
Dear Ms Adams:
 
I am writing a book on the history of the Haile Gold Mine with the expectation of publishing shortly after the 
first gold pour at the end of this year.  I know that Governor Haley has supported the mine's reopening and 
worked with its owner OceanaGold and previous owner Romarco Minerals to bring that about.
 
I would appreciate receiving copies of all press releases and public statements the Governor issued regarding 
the mine, its owners, its economic impact and the permitting process. 
 
Secondly, could you tell me what action the Governor took, if any, with DHEC and other state agencies during 
the permitting process, especially early last year when the Sierra Club sought to challenge the permit DHEC 
had granted.
 
FYI, I am a former bureau chief for The Wall Street Journal and have written two previous corporate histories.  
My most recent book, Going for Gold, the History of Newmont Mining, was published in 2010 by the 
University of Alabama Press.  My work on the Haile was commissioned by Romarco.
 
Thank you very much.
 
jack morris
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